APRIL 3, 2025

ECOLE CAMILLE J. LEROUGE
SCHOOL NEWS

INSPIRE PAR DIEU DANS UNE AVENTURE A DECOUVRIR, GRANDIR ET SERVIR.
INSPIRED BY CHRIST ON A JOURNEY TO ENCOUNTER, NURTURE & SERVE.

National French Immersion Day - A huge thank you to all of the parents who have
already volunteered to help serve poutine for our French Immersion Day on April 15. We
appreciate your support to help students enjoy this delicious treat!

Trustee Engagement Sessions - The Board of Trustees invites all staff, parents, and
community members to participate in upcoming Stakeholder Engagement Sessions
next month. These sessions will focus on gathering feedback to inform the 2025-2026
school division budget. Key themes for discussion, identified in November 2024,
include mental health support, special needs resources, staffing concerns,
transportation costs, and holistic student well-being. Sessions will be held online on
April 15th and in person at St. Thomas Aquinas Middle School on April 16th, both from
6:30 PM to 8:00 PM. The link to register is_here.

Holy Week - We invite you to join us on Thursday April 17, for our Stations of the Cross
liturgy, as we enter into Easter Weekend. We are gathering as a school community in
the gym at 1:30pm.

School Vandalism - Thank you to the parents who reached out regarding the letter
sent home earlier this week. We understand your frustration with what has been
happening and we certainly appreciate your support in helping this stop.



https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/board-of-trustees-engagement-session-tickets-1280074680829?aff=oddtdtcreator

Parking Lot & Drop and Go Safety - We continue to address issues with the safety of
students in our drop & go and the parking lot. There are MANY vehicles that block up
the drop and go by sitting in the morning until the bell rings, which creates a back up
of traffic. Please do not do this. There are also vehicles that double park and and
allow their child to weave in and out of vehicles to get to the sidewalk. Please do not
do this. We ask that you exercise patience and ensure that the choices you are making
are based on safety and not convenience.

Planning_for Next Year - Thank you for your help with the family intention forms as we

look forward to next year. Please know that any and all conversations involving your
child need to come through our Administrative team and not your child’s current
teacher. Please reach out if you have specific questions or concerns.




